Ernie: 

I have two comments on the NYISO's draft outline for the Initial Planning Process report, one of which addresses the organization of the Table of Contents, while the other addresses adjacent control areas.

1.  I think that it is important to maintain the distinction between this Report’s two topics, namely, Reliability Planning Standards and Historic Congestion.  Thus, I would move Section 3.2 and its subordinate numbers in the existing Table of Contents forward so that it makes a new Section 2.  Existing Sections 2 and 3 would be renumbered.

As a matter of editorial logic, the terms “Planning Criteria” and “Objectives” in the title to existing Section 3 are not comparable and thus don’t work together in a section title.  For the purpose of this Report, the term “Objectives,” covers both Reliability and Historic Congestion and would best function as some form of introduction. “Planning Criteria” are reliability-oriented, and are one of the two subjects covered in this Report.

The title to existing Section 3 could be amended to reflect its new focus: “Reliability Planning Standards.”  I would add a new Section 5 to cover whatever had to be said at this point about Historic Congestion.

Consistent with the goal of making the distinction between the Report’s two topics clear, I would revise existing Section 4 (“Process”) (which is now renumbered as Section 6) so that the two topics are treated separately.  One way to do that is to revise existing Section 4.2 “Input Stage” so that it was “Reliability Needs Assessment.”  Present Section 4.2.5 would be revised as “Reliability Scenario Development.”

Finally, I would renumber existing Section 4.3.1 and as Section 6.4.  Thus, the two topics for the Initial Stage are separated and are not discussed in the same subparagraph.

2.  Doesn’t this Report need to address, in some fashion, the impact of adjacent control areas on reliability in New York?  This strikes me as a key issue, in light of the recent lost of service.

Charlie 

